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Bishop’s Waltham Parish Council
A Meeting of the
Parish Council Halls & Grounds Committee will be held in the 

Jubilee Hall, Little Shore Lane, Bishops Waltham SO32 1ED

On Tuesday 21st November 2017 at 7.30pm

Present:
Cllr Mrs J Marsh 





Cllr Mrs P Wilson





Cllr Mr T Wilson (Chairman of the Committee)

In attendance:
 Mrs E McKenzie (Clerk to the Committee) 

 Mrs F Harris (Halls Manager)
 Mr T Veck (Senior Groundsman)

Public:
0
HG110/17
To receive and accept apologies for non-attendance
Cllr Mr S Miller – work commitment

Cllr Mr B Nicholson – family commitment

Cllr Mr A Wright – work commitment



Resolved: To accept the apologies for non-attendance


Proposed: Cllr Mrs J Marsh



Seconded: Cllr Mr T Wilson



All in favour

HG111/17
To receive and accept declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests relating to items on this agenda

None
HG112/17
To receive and accept any personal, non-pecuniary interests relating to items on this agenda

None

HG113/17
To approve the minutes of the Halls & Grounds Committee – 17th October 2017


Proposed: Cllr Mrs J Marsh



Seconded: Cllr Mrs P Wilson



All in favour

HG114/17
Public Session - for information only
A Facebook comment had been received regarding the perceived loss of the dog walking area at Oak Road play area. This issue was then addressed under the agenda item on Oak Road Play Area.
HG115/17 
Actions arising from meeting 17th October 2017- for information only


Noted.
The validity of the Ground Heat Source project was to be reviewed as only one quotation had been received so the Committee were unable to compare prices or benefits of the system.
HG116/17
Financial Position Year to Date - to note current position


Noted.
The outstanding payment from the Insurance Company was overdue despite this being pursued. A further communication would be sent to ensure this matter was completed by December’s meeting. ACTION: Admin Officer
The Chairman reported that at present the Committee’s finances were in a sound position.

HG117/17
Hall’s Manager’s written report – for information only


Noted.
The audio-visual equipment was tested and found to be in good working order. It was highlighted that hirers need to ensure they have described the required usage in their booking form and met with the Caretaking Team ahead of the hire to practice using the equipment to ensure proper and effective use.

The kitchen tiling at Priory Park Clubhouse was now complete with final redecoration due before the end of November. Kitchen resources would enhance the facility and an initial quotation of £300 had been suggested for 50 settings of crockery, glassware and cutlery. These items would be placed in lockable cupboards and only available to those who requested these resources in their booking. Caretaking Team to monitor usage. The Chairman would check budget lines for availability of funding for this project. ACTION: Chairman and Halls Manager
The water stains in the Dynamos changing rooms, made following Saturday Football hire, would require redecoration and Dynamos should be alerted to this cost. ACTION: Halls Manager
One toilet was out of order and was noted as one which had had repeated problems. It was decided to seek a quote for a new toilet and installation, with fixings to the floor to ensure no further leakage or movement. ACTION: Halls Manager
The door frame between the Gold Room and Ruby Room had been identified during the Health and Safety as splintered. As remedial action the groundsmen had sanded the frame, covered the inner lintel with plastic to protect it and repainted to complete the job. Thanks were given to the groundsmen for this work.
All rooms at The Jubilee Hall, and Priory Park Clubhouse had room capacity numbers on their doors for information. It was hoped that a planned safety inspection would confirm the room capacity numbers for Hoe Road Pavilion, so this information could be given to organisers of events, beyond the regular Pre-School booking, to ensure compliance with this health and safety issue.

HG118/17
Senior Groundsman’s written report - for information only 
Current issues were noted. 
The identified issues arising at the skate park following the Annual Playground Inspection had been addressed and made safe in the short term. Further plans for the skate park would be raised in the later agenda item of this meeting.

HG119/17
Health and Safety



Review of Health and Safety Advisor Report – Lawes Marsh – for consideration

The Senior Groundsmen suggested that a line marking material should be used on the speed bump to be a permeant, visible line. 



     ACTION: Admin Officer 
The electrical switch used to exit from the office foyer was noted. It was felt that there was another exit immediately next to the door which was not electrical and would provide an equally appropriate exit route should the electrical door fail to open. All office staff were aware of exit routes.
HG120/17
Oak Road Play Area – Update on Changes made by Hampshire County Council – for information only

Noted. As the original kickabout area had been taken by HCC for the school expansion, the former dog walking area has been changed to be the kickabout area, with signage added to inform the community. A large area is still available for dog walking at Oak Road which surrounds the fenced off play areas. The dog waste bin has been moved to this location. It was noted that most of the planned works by HCC were now completed.
HG121/17
‘Funding Community Halls’ – Report and Summary of Course – for information only
Resolved: To set up a working party of Cllr T Wilson and the Halls Manager to review the course outcomes and assess if further financial avenues are relevant to follow

Proposed: Cllr Mrs P Wilson

Seconded: Cllr Mrs J Marsh

All in favour


ACTION: Admin Officer/Halls Manager/Cllr T Wilson
HG122/17
Halls and Grounds Rates 2018/2019 – for consideration


The rates were considered for 2018/2019.
Resolved: 

To recommend to the F,P&R Committee a 3% increase for 2018/19
1. Contract Hire Charges

2. License Hire Charges (Annual Booking)

3. Grounds/Football Rates (from 8am to midnight)

4. Halls Daily Rates (from 8am to midnight)

5. Halls Hourly Hire Rates (between 8am to midnight)
To recommend to the F,P&R Committee a 20% admin fee for 2018/19

Hourly Staff Hire Rates
To clarify to the F,P&R Committee that the charge for a Caretaker Clean is £20 + VAT
Chairman’s Proposal

All in favour





ACTION: Admin Officer
It was noted that the Hire Rates for the Priory Park Clubhouse become subject to VAT from January 1st, 2018, and it was agreed by the Committee members that the Parish Council should absorb the additional cost for the January 1st to March 31st period. i.e. that the total rate remains as it is at present after including the VAT charge. This was to enable all users to have a reasonable time following the status change to confirm or cancel any bookings that they have made believing the booking to be VAT free.
 
The Annual Booking Discount was to be reviewed at the December meeting with a paper prepared by the Halls Manager as a basis for discussion. ACTION: Halls Manager/Cllr T Wilson
It was agreed that the 2018-19 Hire Rates for the Carnival and the Fireworks evening be based on the formula that was used to calculate the charge made for the 2018 Music Festival. All three events, and any others, will also be subjected to the 3% increase for 2018-19.
HG123/17
Forward Plan 2014/2018 - for information and update


Noted.
HG124/17
Councillors/Clerks Reports - for information only



Noted.
HG125/17
Requests for future agenda items – for information only
Annual Booking Account Rate / Discount
2016-17 Subsidy Levels

Invoicing systems and follow up – Cllr T Wilson, Admin Officer and Halls Manager to undertake a review of the Booking Condition Form (s), Invoicing System and Credit Control Procedures & recommend any changes to improve the efficiency of the process.
       ACTION: Cllr T Wilson, Admin Officer, Halls Manager

HG126/17 
Date of next meeting – 19th December 2017


Noted.
HG127/17
Motion for Confidential Business
On completion of the above business the following motion will be moved:
‘That in view of the Confidential nature of the business about to be transacted involving Commercially Sensitive Business as detailed below it is in the public interest that the public and the press be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw’.
HG128/17
Quotations – Priory Park Clubhouse Flat Roof Replacement – for consideration

The Committee considered the quotations presented.


Resolved: To postpone further consideration and decision until consultation had been held with a professional independent building expert.

Chairman’s Proposal

All in favour 
HG129/17
Quotations – Hoe Road Pavilion roof repairs – for consideration

The Committee considered the quotations presented.


Resolved: To postpone further consideration and decision until consultation had been held with a professional independent building expert.

Chairman’s Proposal

All in favour 

HG130/17
Quotations – Priory Park Skate Park Repairs – for consideration

It was noted that the important, health and safety issues identified during the Playground Inspection, and regular Groundmen’s inspections, had been addressed with remedial works undertaken. Further upgrades to the kicker plates and surfacing would be required in time so it was decided to review the skate park and any relevant works necessary in March 2018, and revisit quotes received at that time.
HG131/17
Debtors Report - for information only
Noted.
Invoice system to be discussed as a future agenda item. It was felt a clear procedure should be drawn up and included, for hirers’ information, in the bookings form terms and conditions.

There being no other business the meeting ended at 9pm.

